
GOVERNMENT OF MEGHALAYA
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR GENERAL OF POLICE

MEGHALAYA :: :: SHILLONG

Letter No. C.13/2019/27     Dated Shillong, the 18th August 2019

From : Shri. G. K. Iangrai, MPS
Asstt. Inspector General of Police (A),
Meghalaya, Shillong.

To : The President,
Shillong Press Club,
Meghalaya, Shillong.

The Editor,
The Shillong Times/TNT, Shillong/Meghalaya Guardian/Meghalaya 
Times/Meghalaya Today/Mawphor/ U Nongsain Hima/Peitngor/Rupang/ 
T7 News/Salantini Janera.

Sub : Press Release-regarding.

Sir/Madam,

In  inviting  reference  to  the  aforementioned  subject,  I  am  accentuating
herewith a brief write-up pertaining to the Social Media post about the well being of Sikh
Community which went viral.

PRESS RELEASE

On  the  15th of  August  2019,  at  around  09:30am,  the  twitter  account  of
Meghalaya Police was tagged by a twitterati whereby a video was shared along with a tweet
informing that it was an SOS Message through social media and that 2000 Sikh families were
stuck in a Gurudwara.

On receiving the information, Police team forthwith verified the information
and ascertained that there was no such incident happening in the state. The tweet and the
video was also probe, and it was established that it was an old video which had resurfaced
again this year.

Furthermore, there are no such commotions which are being reported from any
part of the state, and that the tweet which was shared through social media is nothing but
pseudo.   


